
Chapter 6 

PUBLIC INFORMATION AND EDUCATION 
FOR HEALTH 

Health education is a major component of the primary health 
care programmes of Member States. WHO'S collaborative 
activities are aimed at integrating information on health and 
education for health. Technical discussions held during the 
fortieth session of the Regional Committee in September 1987 
were on Information and Education for Health in Support of 
Health for All by the Year 2000. Implementation of the 
recommendations arising out of these technical discussions 
would greatly strengthen the Information and Education for 
Health (IEH) programmes in the countries in support of HFA/2000. 

Manpower development continued to constitute the principal 
activity for the development of IEH through WHO-supported 
training and group educational activities carried out largely 
at the country level. With upgrading and strengthening of 
training institutes over the years, most of the fellowships 
awarded during the period under review were for training within 
the Region, and some, as in the case of Indonesia, were for 
training within the country itself. This is in keeping with 
regionalization and to make training more relevant to the 
socio-cultural characteristics and the needs of the Region. The 
countries in the Region now have the capacity for training 
annually over 100 post-graduate specialists in IEH. Training 
workshops and other WHO-supported group educational activities 
in the countries further strengthened the capabilities of 
health workers, social scientists and media personnel in 
various aspects of IEH. National workshops were hzld in 
Bangladesh, Burma, India, Indonesia, Nepal and Thailand on 



different aspects, such as strengthening of the teaching of 
health education/communication sciences, school health 
education,' production of health education materials, health 
education in communicable disease control, and for food 
handlers, etc. A national conference on health education in 
India reviewed the existing infrastructure of health education 
services at national, state and district levels and suggested 
areas for strengthening. Seminars on IEH were held in Thailand 
for high-ranking administrators and politicians to support HFA, 
with plans to involve community groups like religious leaders, 
and in Sri Lanka for media personnel. 

Certificate courses on health education, in-service and 
pre-service training of health workers, including hospital and 
village level workers, and orientation courses for voluntary 
workers were continued. Many countries expressed the need for 
revision of curricula in the medical and health sciences 
training programmes and introduction of health education in the 
curriculum of training programmes for school teachers. There is 
an increasing awareness of the need to involve mass media in 
IEH programmes through media seminars and workshops in order to 
extend information dissemination. 

More countries are now extending their health education 
organizations to the district and peripheral levels, making 
health education comunity-based and intersectoral in nature, 
increasingly involving media in the dissemination of health 
messages, and making greater efforts to provide health 
education material to peripheral populations. There is local 
production of educational material, including the use of 
indigenous folk media. WHO'S collaboration in health education 
has been significant in terms of manpower development and 
training, consultancies and supplies and equipment, such as 
projectors, cameras, video units, public address systems and 
vehicles. Development of district health systems, introduction 
of IEH components in the various collaborative PHC programmes, 
the role of community participation and achievement of self- 
reliance in communities, as promoted by WHO, have furthered the 
efforts of the countries in using IEH as a tool to support 
HFA/2000. 

The focus on school health education is getting increasingly 
sharper in the Region. School health services have been 
launched in India as a national programme covering, to begin 
with, 100 primary health centres, following the evaluation of 
the SIDA-funded intensive pilot project on school health 
services, which is being executed by WHO and implemented in 25 
PHCs. 



With the establishment of a health education unit in the 
National Institute of Family Health in Bhutan, all countries in 
the Region now have formal health education organizations. 

In India, an expert committee, with WHO collaboration, prepared 
a report on the development and restructuring of the Central 
Health Education Bureau. 

Two consultants were assigned to Bangladesh for strengthening 
the health education services and training through field 
practice and demonstration areas. In India, a consultant 
assisted in developing a range of video software. 

Although a fundamental commitment to research exists and in 
some countries, like India, Indonesia and Thailand, inquiry is 
a continuous process, research in IEH needs further 
development. A situational study and analysis of the village 
public address system is being undertaken in Thailand. A paper 
on research related to IEH, presented at the thirteenth session 
of SEA/ACHR, included guidelines on research and a workplan for 
1987-1990. A revised version of this document, incorporating 
the suggestions made by SEA/ACHR, would be widely distributed 
to countries to initiate action for research. 

A series of activities on IEH took place as part of WHO'S 
fortieth anniversary. A major thrust was to focus attention on 
priority health issues during the year, coinciding with a 
decade since the Declaration of Alma-Ata on Primary Health Care 
was adopted. As per the workplan and guidelines for activities 
approved by the fortieth session of the Regional Committee, 
various activities were initiated in the Member States which 
helped in launching fresh initiatives and strengthening the 
existing programmes. Information kits based on the theme of the 
month evoked very encouraging response, ranging from seminars 
for the media to essay competitions for students based on the 
themes. In several instances, the information kits were adapted 
to suit local needs. 

On 7 April 1988, the Regional Director addressed the WHO staff 
in the Regional Office to mark the World Health Day and the 
fortieth anniversary celebrations. The theme of the World 
Health Day "Health For All - All For Health" was utilized 
widely by the media as was the world's first no-smoking day on 
7 April. 

The Regional Director's radio message was translated into most 
languages of the countries of the Region and broadcast by the 
All India Radio in various languages, in addition to English. 



An illustrated information booklet "40 Years of Caring in 
South-East Asia Region" on WHO'S collaborative activities in 
the Region was printed and distributed. In the international 
photo competition on the World Health Day theme, organized by 
WHO headquarters, four prizes were awarded to participants from 
the Region. 

A study was undertaken on the coverage devoted to health 
subjects in selected newspapers in several countries. It 
revealed the low priority accorded to health and the need for 
the health sector to establish better interaction with the 
media. 

An increasing number of requests from visitors and students for 
information material was complied with. To cater more 
effectively to their needs, mailing lists for press releases 
and the HFA Newsletter were computerized. A status report 
presenting a brief review of the development of health 
education in the Region was prepared by a short-term 
consultant. Another publication entitled, "Information and 
Education For Health in South-East Asia" was brought out in 
connection with the fortieth anniversary year. These two 
publications are expected to stimulate further the IEH 
development in the countries. There are indications that 
countries in the Region are taking steps to strengthen IEH at 
all levels and integrate it into other disease control 
programmes, as well as in promoting more extensive and 
intensive involvement of the media in the promotion of a 
healthy lifestyle. 


